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SEPTEMBER 2021
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	6
	7
Welcome to       MCS

   2021-2022
	8

	9
Virtual Home & School Meeting

6:30pm

NEW MEMBERS ARE WELCOME! 
(see information below)


	10
Be sure to sign up for cashless schools
https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com


	13
Cafeteria Opens
Order online at cafzone.ca

OR
send in order form with exact change to the teacher

	14

	15
Staff will participate in WORKOUT WEDNESDAY each week so you may see our staff dressed in comfy clothing.  

	16
MCS is peanut free
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	17
MCS is scent free
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	20
Don’t forget to pay your $47.25 Student Fee (online or send into the school.)




	21
	22

	23
	24
PSSC Nomination Forms due to Mrs. Sprague



	27

	28
Picture Day
PSSC Virtual Meeting 6:30pm (see information below)

	29

	30
    Orange Shirt Day

   


	Oct. 1



MCS BREAKFAST PROGRAM
Breakfast program at MCS will look similar to last year. Starting the first day of school, students will be able to access breakfast baskets in their homeroom classrooms each morning. Breakfast baskets consist of grab and go type items such as fruit, granola bars, raisins, applesauce and fruit to go sticks. These will be placed in each classroom so that students can have access to food when they are hungry. Our hope is that starting on September 13th, we will offer a more extensive breakfast program in the cafeteria for those who need it. This will allow students the option to go to the cafeteria before class starts to have a bowl of cereal, a piece of toast, some fruit and some milk if the breakfast basket option isn’t filling enough. Like last year, students that go to breakfast program in the cafeteria will need to wear a mask to and from the cafeteria and they will be required to sit at their class’ designated table. We look forward to serving many students each morning! A huge thank you to Breakfast Clubs of Canada and PC Children’s Charity for sponsoring this awesome program!
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HOme and School UPdate
We are having our first virtual meeting on Thursday, September 9th at 6:30pm in the cafeteria.  We are looking to recruit more members and we will be doing elections for the executive.  Please plan on joining us and let your voice be heard.  It is a great committee to join. If you’d like to join, please call or email Angela Stephenson (325-4434 angela.stephenson@nbed.nb.ca ) to get a link for the meeting.  We do fundraising for the school and grant a lot of school and staff wishes.  😊 
WHERE TO FIND OUT SCHOOL INFORMATION
Want to know what’s happening at MCS?  Be sure to join our MCS Home & School Facebook page or bookmark our school website at 
http://web1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-W/mcs/Pages/default.aspx
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PARENT SCHOOL SUPPORT COMMITTEE (PSSC) 
The role of PSSC (Parent School Support Committee) is very important. The PSSC works with the Principal on school improvement, communication with the school community and the review/development of school policies. On September 28th at 6:30 p.m. all MCS parents will have opportunity to attend a virtual Zoom meeting to ask questions about the MCS Green Phase Plan and to elect our PSSC for 2021-2022. If you are interested in being a part of the MCS PSSC OR if you know someone who would be interested, please submit a nomination form to Mrs. Sprague via email crista.sprague@nbed.nb.ca by September 24th. A nomination form will be sent to you via talk mail very soon or you can request a nomination form by emailing Mrs. Sprague.
GUIDANCE CORNER

Welcome back Lightning families to a new school year at MCS! The guidance team wants you to know that the monthly guidance newsletters will continue to be posted at the beginning of each month on our MCS school website as well as on our MCS Facebook page. This newsletter will include upcoming guidance events, the guidance focus for the month, ideas/resources for parents (Character Strong Family Dare), and reminders of how students and parents can access guidance support should they ever need it.                               MCS is excited to welcome back Mr. David Mahar and Mrs. Krista Webb-Scheers as our school counsellors. Mrs. Webb-Scheers will be here each day and Mr. Mahar will be with us full time (half time teaching and half time guidance). If you ever have any questions about the Comprehensive and Developmental Guidance Program at MCS or need support with school start up, please feel free to contact the school guidance counsellors at 325-4351 or 325-4710.

A FEW DATES to help you plan ahead
- Oct. 11th – Thanksgiving Day – No School
- Oct. 12th – Kindergarten Registration Week

- Oct. 18th – Gr. 7 Immunization Day

- Nov. 11th – Remembrance Day – No School

- Nov. 19th – PL Day – No School

- Nov. 29th – Report Cards go home

- Dec. 2nd – Parent Teacher (Evening)

- Dec. 3rd – Parent Teacher – No School
- Dec. 23rd – Last day of classes in 2021
- Jan. 10th – First day of classes in 2022
- Feb. 21st – NB Family Day – No School

- Feb. 25th – PL Day – No School

- Mar. 7th-11th – March Break

- Mar. 25th – PL Day – No School

- Apr. 11th – Report Cards go home

- Apr. 13th - Parent Teacher (Evening)

- Apr. 14th – Parent Teacher – No School

- May 6th – NBTA Day – No School

- May 16th – NBTA Day – No School

- June 24th – Last day of classes in 2022
Letter from the principal

I am so excited to welcome you to a new school year! I hope everyone has enjoyed their summer and is ready to get back to learning.  It is exciting that NB is in Green Phase but, as you know, schools have protocols in place to help reduce the risk of our students contracting Covid 19. The MCS Green Phase Operational Plan is available on our website along with the MCS Parent/Student Handbook. I encourage you to read through both documents and reach out to us if you have questions (325 4434). All of our Back-to-School videos can be found on the MCS Home and School Facebook page or MCS website, as well as introduction videos of our teachers. I hope you have a chance to check them out! 

All students are asked to pay a $47.25 student fee.  The student fee will cover all school supplies needed for the entire school year (except for backpacks, lunchboxes and indoor sneakers/phys.ed clothing). These monies will also be used throughout the 2021-2022 school year to supplement costs for student activities, special events, guest speakers and performers as well as playground and school enhancements. Student fees can be paid at any time by sending it in to your child’s teacher or online at https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com  Just follow the easy steps to set up your School Cash Online account.  

Lots of “forms” are coming home on the first day of school. We ask that parents go through these forms carefully and check both front and back of sheets to see places where signatures are needed. A new form this year is for the Parent Portal. Completing this form will start the process of getting you a passcode to the PowerSchool Public Portal. The PowerSchool Public Portal is an online tool that enables parents and students to become informed and involved partners in Education. The Public Portal can keep you informed about what’s happening at school, track your children’s progress, and provide you with online access to your children’s teachers and classes. To gain access to your child’s information online you will need to sign and return the sheet on the back of the form. Please return it to the school as soon as possible. Once returned, the school will provide your child with the Student Access ID and password letter. When you have this letter in hand, please consult the support document and video tutorial links in the information letter to help you setup and finalize your account.

Lastly, I would like to remind families of the electronic device protocol for MCS. All electronic devices are brought to school at the student’s own risk. Devices are expected to be put away during class time and only used during the noon hour. At no time are students welcome to take pictures and/or videos of themselves or other students during the school day at MCS.

Have a great September and please contact me at crista.sprague@nbed.nb.ca  with any questions or concerns you might have.

Mrs. Sprague

MCS Staff would like to thank all families for helping us with a smooth transition to school this year.   If you ever have any questions, please don’t hesitate to call the school at 325-4434.
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